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Gillies, Mrs. Mead, Miss Knowlton and Mr. Yeo. Mite-
boxes were given out ; “Self-denial,” ““ Thankoffering” and
“Birthday.” About twenty-two members. We hope to
report progress and deeper interest.

MRs. J. ]J. STEPHENS, Cor. Sec.

WoobsTock.—The annual meeting of this Auxiliary was
held on the 8th of September. Mrs. (Rev.) Ames was
elected President, the other officers of the previous year
pemg re-elected. It is with gratitude that we can report an
increase in members and finance, and a growing interest in
the work. Our monthly meeting in June was held at the
residence of Mrs. W. A. Karn. The President, Mrs. (Rev.
A. E.) Russ, who was about to leave us for a new field of
labor, was presented with an address accompanied by a pair
of gold-rimmed spectacles, as a slight momento of the esteem
in which she was held by the members of the Society. Mrs.
Russ’ class of young girls gave as a donation $18. Encour-
aged by success in the three past years, we enter upon this
year’s work fully realizing that the Lord our God doth go
before us.

CARSONVILLE.—Our Auxiliary was organized by Miss F.
E. Palmer, August 11th, with a membership of fifteen. The
officers elected were: President, Miss Lizzie E. Gaunce;
Vice-Presidents, Misses Maggie and Lizzie Leiper; Record-
ing Secretary, Miss Lily Sharpe ; Corresponding Secretary,
Miss Maggie MclLeod ; Treasurer, Miss Nettie Parlee. We
have held three monthly meetings. They were both inter-
esting and profitable, and the sisters are deeply in earnest in
the work they have undertaken. We have also added four
new members, and hope to do more for the Master’s cause
as the Lord may open the way. Time of meetings, first
Saturday in every month. The OurLook has been circu-
lated in fourteen homes. The Auxiliary gave a very suc-
cessful Thanksgiving entertainment on Saturday evening,
October 17th, in the Methodist Church, which was tastefully
trimmed with vines, grain, flowers and mottoes  After open-
ing with a Thanksgiving hymn and prayer, Rev. G. F. Dawson
occupied the chair, and a very interesting programme was
rendered. Afterwards Rev. G. F. Dawson gave a short
address on mission work. Collection amounted to $3.18.

Mageie McLrop, Cor. Se..

AuBURN.—An Auxiliary of the Women’s Missionary
Society was organized here on October 28th, by Mrs. (Rev.
F.) Swann. The Auxiliary as yet consists of only eight mem-
bers, but we expect to have an increase soon. Officers were
elected as follows : President, Mrs. (Rev. F.) Swann; Vice-
President, Mrs. Erratt ; Recording Secretary, Mrs. Marshall ;
Corresponding Secretary, Mrs. Hoover; Treasurer, Mrs.
Blair. We hope that this will ke the means of awakening a
deeper interest in the missionary work of this place, and be
especially effective of much good to the Women’s Missionary
Society. MRs. HoovERr, Cor. Sec.

~ Tur Porr Hore Auxiliary of the Women’s Missionary
Society has just completed its fifth year. Its growth has
been steady, although not rapid. The monthly meetings
have been regularly held and fairly attended. Many of the
members can testify to the tendency of Auxiliary work to
increase missionary zeal and improve personal piety. With
the exception of the receipts of one lecture given last year.
all the money remitted has been obtained from membershi[;
fees and voluntary contributions. Mite-boxes are especially
enjoyed as a means of grace. Several boxes of clothing
have been sent to needy missions. We have twenty sub-
scribers to the OuTLoOK, which is much prized by its
readers. About $400 in all have been transmitted. The

annual meeting was very interesting and encouraging.

After the usual business of reading reports, electing officers,
opening mite-boxes, etc.,, had been disposed of, eight new
members were enrolled for the coming year, and a certificate
of life-membership was presented to Mrs. R. Fountain
(organizer of the Auxiliary), as an expression of the esteem
in which that lady is held by her fellow-workers. We desire
to express our gratitude to the Giver of all good for the
success with which He has crowned our feeble efforts to
hasten the time “when all shall know Him, from the least to
the greatest.” A. E. SHEPHERD, Cor. Sec.

CHATTERTON.— Mrs. L. Massey, of Sidney, addressed a
public meeting in the interest of missions, September 22nd,
after which an Auxiliary was organized with a membership
of sixteen. The following officers were elected : President,
Mrs. (Rev.) Sing; First Vice-President, Mrs. . Vander-
water ; Second Vice-President, Mrs. W, A, Roblin ; Record-
ing Secretary, Mrs. C. Vanderwater ; Corresponding Secre-
tary, Mrs. S. E. Morden ; Treasurer, Mrs. J. Palmer; Mrs.
Livingstone to solicit subscribers to OUTLOOK,

Lirrrewoon.—We held our November monthly meeting
at the residence of Miss Armstrong, Ilderton, and a very
pleasant afternoon we had. We listened with interest to our
delegate’s account of her visit to Ingersoll, and afterwards
set busily to work to pack a box with bedding, clothes, etc.,
valued at $23.00, which we are sending to the Chinese
Rescue Home, Victoria.. Our attendance was very good,
almost every member bringing her contribution. At the
close of the meeting we were invited to partake of a nice tea
provided by our kind hostess. Apa CHARLTON, Cor. Sec.

Broomr1eLD.—Although our Auxiliary is not composed
of many members they are earnest, sincere workers.  During
the summer months we have been preparing bedding and
other useful articles, and on December 3rd we sent a large
box, valued at forty-eight dollars ($48) to the McDougall
Orphanage. We feel deeply thankful for the success of the
past year, and begin another year hoping that a larger num-
ber may be awakened to a deeper sense of responsibility in
the Master’s work. Mary E. Tavior, Cor. Sec.

CANNINGTON DistricT.—Four auxiliaries have recently
been organized on this district, with the following officers.
ATHERLEY.— Mrs. (Rev.) Campbell, President; Mrs. Duffett,
First Vice-President ; Mrs. Gaddy, Second Vice President ;
Mrs. Whitney, Secretary ; Miss Whitney, Treasurer; Miss
B. Campbell, Corresponding Secretary. Number of mem-
bers, 14. LoNGFORD.—Mrs. Miller, President; Mrs. Murray,
First Vice-President ; Miss McPherson, Second Vice-Presi-
dent; Miss Murray, Secretary; Miss Palmer, Treasurer ;
Mrs. Thos. Cameron, Corresponding Secretary. Number
of members, 14. OAKWOOD.—Mrs. (Rev.) Burns, President;
Mrs..John Cunnings, First Vice-President; Mrs. Thomas,
Second Vice-President ; Miss Foster, Secretary ; Mrs. Hogg,
Treasurer ; Mrs. (Dr.) Jeffers, Corresponding Secretary ; Mrs.
R. G. Webster, Canvasser for OuTLooK. Number of mem-
bers, 11. LittLE BritaiN.—Mrs. Prouse, President ; Miss
L. -Davidson, First Vice-President; Mrs. Blewett, Second
Vice-President ; Miss Allen, Secretary; Miss M. Sales,
Treasurer ; Mrs. (Rev.) B. Greatrix, Corresponding Secretary ;
Mrs. Yerex, Canvasser for OurLook. Number of members,
12.  When I visited Oakwood and Little Britain, the
weather was very unfavorable and the attendance at the
meetings small, but I think we shall have good reports from
the Auxiliaries formed, as the pastors and their wives in
both places are in hearty sympathy with the work of the
Women’s Missionary Society. ;

E. H. CampBELL, District Organizer,



